

Saint Anthony's High School

275 Wolf Hill Road, South Huntington, New York 11747-1394 631-271-2020 • Fax 631-547-6820 • stanthonyshs.org

Brother David Anthony Migliorino, O.S.F Principal

Dear Saint Anthony's High School Family,

Welcome to the month of April! It is a month where we move from the darkness of Lent to the Glory of Easter and the Paschal Mystery. I encourage all to partake in the beautiful liturgies of Holy Week and enjoy your family with many Easter celebrations.

It is also a month where we Honor many of the A's in our life here at school. Let me begin with the ARTS! This month we will experience the wide array of talent with our Spring Art Show, Jazz Band Concert, Choral Spring Concert and Instrumental Spring concert. If you add up the numbers, it can total well over 1100 students who grace us with their talents every day.

Academics can take center stage as we head into the Fourth and Final Quarter. Many of our seniors have already committed to Colleges and have been offered numerous scholarships. Many students are preparing for AP Exams that will take place in early May and for those who might still need some assistance remember we offer 9th period, the mentoring program and peer tutors.

Our Spring Athletes are doing great things on the field and courts. You can find a Friar Athlete making headlines all across Long Island and beyond. I marvel at the talent displayed here by so many of our students.

This month we Honor Our Administrative Assistants. These special people perform so many behind the scenes service to our students and families. They truly are our Unsung Heroes serving in every aspect of our school community.

As always, there will be countless hours for so many Friar Activities and Events. The annual Father/Daughter Dance, elections for our Student organizations, Fine Arts Department showcases and sporting events are just some of the many activities that will highlight this month.

Last but not least, I want to thank All of our Service Clubs for their time, effort and energy that they selflessly give to so many here on Long Island. I am always in AWE of how they live out the Gospel Message to those in Need. These simple ACTS of service make the school a most sacred place.

I pray that your Easter is filled with the wonders of the Resurrection! I pray that you enjoy the break and come back ready to run the Final Course of this School Year. Be certain of my prayers, if you have a moment say one for me!

In Saint Anthony, Our Patron,

Brother David Curthney, OS)